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VIA EMAIL 

Mouhamed Musheinesh, President 
Detroit Axle  
2000 West 8 Mile Road  
Ferndale, Michigan 48220  

Dear Mouhamed Musheinesh: 

SUBJECT: Conditional Approval; RCRA Corrective Action Facility Investigation Work 
Plan; Former Hayes Lemmerz; Ferndale, Michigan;  
MID 041 803 123; Waste Data System Number 395519 

The Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE), Materials 
Management Division (MMD), has completed its review of the Revised RCRA 
Corrective Action Facility Investigation Work Plan (RFI Work Plan) dated September 7, 
2022, and prepared by TRC Environmental Corporation (TRC) on behalf of Detroit Axle, 
for the former Hayes Lemmerz property located at 1600 West 8 Mile Road, Ferndale, 
Michigan.  The RFI Work Plan was reviewed for compliance with Part 111, Hazardous 
Waste Management, of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 
1994 PA 451, as amended, and the administrative rules promulgated thereunder. 

Based on our review, the RFI Work Plan is approved subject to the clarifications and 
conditions specified below.  

1. Response to Comment 2.b:  The MMD recognizes the facilities option to propose a
streamlined list of analytical parameters for a given Area of Concern based on
characterization data; however, it should be noted that any revision to the approved
analytical parameter list requires prior EGLE review and approval.

2. Response to Comment 15.c:  The MMD encourages the approach of developing a
website to serve as a repository for all project related documents.  However, it
should be noted that an actual physical repository for documents must also be
established to provide for members of the public who may not have access to on-line
resources.
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If you have any questions, please contact Joe Rogers, Geologist Specialist, 
Technical Support Unit, Hazardous Waste Section, MMD, at 517-284-6569; 
RogersJ5@Michigan.gov; or EGLE, MMD, P.O. Box 30241, Lansing, Michigan 
48909-7741.  

Sincerely, 

Dale Bridgford, Supervisor  
Technical Support Unit 
Hazardous Waste Section  
Materials Management Division 
517-582-3050

cc:  Andrew Stuart, Senior Project Manager, ATC Group Services, LLC 
Arthur Siegal, Partner, Jaffe Raitt Heuer & Weiss, P.C.  
Kyle Bryce, Planner, City of Ferndale  
Jordan Twardy, Director of Community and Economic Development, 
   City of Ferndale  
Mark Hansell, Chief of Environmental Health Services, 
   Oakland County Health Department  
Alexandra Rafalski, Department of Health, and Human Services 
Alexandra Clark, EGLE  
Kimberly Tyson, EGLE 
Mary Carnagie, EGLE   
Nathan Erber, EGLE  
Richard Conforti, EGLE  
Elizabeth Garver, EGLE 
Daniel Gough, EGLE  
John McCabe, EGLE  
Jeremy Pepin, EGLE 
Joe Rogers, EGLE  
Dave Willard, EGLE  
Corrective Action File
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